News from Homestead Presbytery 8/6/12 10:29 AM

Having trouble viewing this email? Click here

Homesteader



A Publication of Homestead Presbytery

May 29, 2012 Issue

Dear Kris

Welcome to the The Homesteader!



Please share this with other members of your congregation - You are welcome to use it as a Sunday bulletin insert, forward as an email, print copies OR include all or part of it in your own church newsletter.

SOME ASSEMBLY REQUIRED

Presbytery Meeting Highlights May 17, 2012 North Bend United Presbyterian Church

- Thank you to the members of the North Bend congregation for providing such warm hospitality.
- Welcome to Rev. Annika Stroope, pastor of Columbus Federated.
- Farewell to: Bob Field(Hickman)upon his retirement; and John Duling (Nebraska City) as he enters interim ministry in Iowa.





Grace Notes provided exciting periodic interjections of news and happenings in our churches. Thanks Charity for starting this wonderful addition to our meetings.

New Churches? Presbytery authorized a new offering to be dedicated to starting new churches/worshipping communities. The offering will be targeted for each Pentecost, but churches can participate at any time.

- Education Hour was a double treat!
 - Rev. Jon Sloan shared from his doctoral work on Christian leadership, highlighting the Presbyterian "Father", JohnKnox.
 - John and Gwenda Fletcher, PCUSA missionaries, shared t
 - heir work in the Congo that they are doing in our name and on our behalf as a witness to Christ
- Katie Jasa, a person under care of Homestead for the ministry, was examined and approved to be a Candidate for the ordained ministry. This is a major milestone for both Katie and the Presbytery. She impressed everyone with her wit and intelligence. She is a student at Louisville Seminary.
- Homestead concurred with two overtures to the General Assembly which have been submitted already: 1) To reduce rather than eliminate the number

Message

Homestead Presbyterian
Women Reading List
2012-2013

Synod School 2012

Register now
"Singing the Lord's Song in a
Strange Land."
Annual midsummer ministry of
the Synod of Lakes and Prairies
July 22-27
Buena Vista University
Storm Lake, Iowa

Quick Links

Related Links
Presbyterian Church (USA)

Synod of Lakes & Prairies

Running Notes

More About Homestead
Presbytery
2012 Statistics/Info
The scoop on Per Capita



<u>Calvin Crest Camp &</u> <u>Conference Center</u> News from Homestead Presbytery 8/6/12 10:29 AM

of synods; 2) To direct the Board of Pensions to seek an insurance carrier with better coverage for psychological treatment.

- Elected:
 - Committee on Ministry Members:
 - a. Rev. Jeff Warrick Class 2013 Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church,
 - b. Rev. Tom Osborne Class 2014 Auburn Presbyterian Church,
 - Synod Commissioner Class 2015
 - Elder Julie Hopp (re-election)

Closing Headline

Tell us what's going on in the life of your congregation Church news, event promotion, mission articles and photos are all welcome!
Please submit articles to krisp@homesteadpres.org
or mail to 1135 Eastridge Road, Lincoln, NE 68510

Contact Information

Congregational Resource Coordinator, Kris Peterson

Forward this email





Try it FREE today.

This email was sent to krisp@homesteadpres.org by <u>krisp@homesteadpres.org</u> | <u>Update Profile/Email Address</u> | Instant removal with <u>SafeUnsubscribe</u>[™] | <u>Privacy Policy</u>.

Homestead Presbytery | 1135 Eastridge Drive | Lincoln | NE | 68510